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UNITED NATIONS
ECONOMIC AND SOCIAL COMMISSION FOR ASIA AND THE PACIFIC

In cooperation with

United Nations International Strategy for Disaster Reduction (UNISDR)

And

Other International Agencies

International Day for Natural Disaster Reduction (IDNDR) 2007

10 October 2007

Bangkok

WELCOMING STATEMENT

BY MR RAJ KUMAR, PRINCIPAL OFFICER, ESCAP

· Dr. Bhichit Rattakul, Executive Director of  Asian Disaster Preparedness Center

· Mr. Suwit Khanikul, Deputy Director General, Department for Disaster Prevention and Mitigation, Ministry of Interior, Royal Thai Government

· Mr. Raman Letchumanan, ASEAN Secretariat Representative

· Excellencies, ladies and gentlemen,

It is with great pleasure on behalf of ESCAP, I would like to welcome all of you to commemorate the International Day for Disaster Reduction of 2007.

The impacts of natural disasters and increasing erratic weather events, combined with growing populations forced to move to areas that are more disaster-prone, make education to reduce natural disaster reduction critical in the Asia and Pacific region.  Increasing public awareness is the most effective way to cope with natural disasters. 

Education has a critical role in natural disaster risk management. In this context, schools are the front lines in sharing information and increasing awareness. Children have crucial communication links with their families and their communities, and can be a conduit to reduce and mitigate natural disasters. 

Our diverse region bears the brunt of a multitude of natural disasters, with the poor most badly affected.  Recently, we have seen devastating typhoons striking North-East Asia, floods in China and Indonesia, prolonged drought in Australia, earthquakes in Pakistan, Indonesia, and Japan and many other types of natural disasters. These underscore the urgent need to address natural disaster risk reduction at all levels, particularly for the poor who are most vulnerable.

The commemoration of this year’s International Day for Natural Disaster Reduction (IDNDR) also aims to highlight the findings of the Asia Pacific Regional Workshop on School Education and Disaster Risk Reduction that took place in Bangkok from 8-10 October 2007.  The event is a culmination of the 2006-2007 World Campaign for Disaster Reduction on the theme "Disaster risk reduction begins at school".

Excellencies, ladies and gentlemen:

It is my sincere hope that voices of children are heard loud and clear outside of these walls and around our region. Let our children teach us, their voices are an annual call for renewed diligence to mitigate the effects of natural disasters in our region.  

Finally, I would like to express, on behalf of ESCAP, our sincere appreciation to the Royal Thai Government, the Ministry of Interior, the Department of Disaster Prevention and Mitigation; our partners in the ISDR Asia Partnership, namely UN-ISDR, UNICEF, UN-OCHA, ADPC and ADRC, as well as other regional collaborators, including the ASEAN Committee on Disaster Management, UNESCO and NHK, for their strong support and active participation in the organization of this annual event.

ESCAP, with the support of its partners will continue to fortify capacity in the region for better disaster risk management. 


Thank you for your attention.  
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